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Recent CQC inspections of our Adult Mental Health (AMH) wards 

and Psychiatric Intensive Care Units (PICU)

• During 2021 the Trust has been subject to two CQC 
inspections of its AMH & PICU wards. The first was 
undertaken  20th -22nd January and the second 25th – 27th

May

• From a West Park Hospital Darlington perspective Elm Ward 
(female AMH) was inspected in the first visit and then Elm 
Ward and Cedar (PICU) in the second visit

• The key message from the January inspection was that the 
inspectors were not assured that we had systems and 
processes in place, across the Trust, to safely assess and 
mitigate patient risk



This document was classified as: OFFICIAL

Immediate actions undertaken

• Quality improvement work to rapidly redesign the 

templates for patient safety summaries and safety plans 

(previously known as risk assessments)

• All key risk information about a patient is now contained 

in one place and updated at least daily (in-patients)

• This work has also been extended to community patients

• A robust Quality Assurance schedule has been designed 

to replace previous audit activity. This allows early 

escalation of any key issues to managers and clinical 

leads for rapid resolution (see next slide)
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Quality Assurance Schedule

The following timetable 

was scheduled during the 

reporting Quarter:

*In addition to this, a 

Community Caseload 

Management Review was 

implemented from the 1st June 

2021 

*



This document was classified as: OFFICIAL

Further actions undertaken

• Rollout of Safe Care system

• Improved processes for escalation of staffing concerns

• Environmental safety – anti-ligature work including 

£3.8m of capital investment

• Sexual safety initiatives – working as part of a national 

collaborative to ensure we keep patients safe from these 

types of incidents

• To ensure we have systems in place to allow 

organisation - wide learning we have created a new 

Organisational Learning Group. The group will have 

oversight of learning themes, actions and  gain 

assurance on impact of any changes 
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Organisational Learning 
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Current position

• AMH and PICU report from second inspection (25-
27th May 2021) has recently been received for 
factual accuracy comments by the Trust

• Too early to give accurate feedback but it would 
appear that CQC feel our systems and processes 
in relation to risk management have been 
improved

• We know we still have work to do to continue to 
improve the safety and quality of services we 
deliver but we are committed to doing this and will 
keep the Committee updated of our progress


